

March 31, 2017

OBCCTC Update

Through ongoing consultation and stakeholder engagement, the Office of the BC Container Trucking Commissioner (OBCCTC) is aware that some in the Lower Mainland container drayage industry are concerned about the ability of drivers, particularly Independent Operators (I/O's), to move between Container Trucking Services (CTS) Licenced companies.

The OBCCTC has reviewed Truck Tag movement activity over the first three months of 2017 which indicates that 74 I/O's have moved companies and found available work.

The OBCCTC is also aware of stakeholder concern regarding OBCCTC auditing capacity. On March 16, 2017 the OBCCTC issued a Bulletin advising stakeholders that it had expanded its auditing resources. The OBCCTC now has 5 auditors available to continue auditing licence holders to ensure compliance with the *Container Trucking Act*, Regulation and CTS Licence.

To date, 61 audits have been completed or are underway (over half the licence holders) resulting in \$2.2 million in pay returned to container truckers.

Sincerely,

PRICE OF THE BC CONTAINER TRUCKING COMMISSIONER

Duncan MacPhail Commissioner Michael Crawford Deputy Commissioner